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Dear Bethany, 

August is upon us! Schools will start soon, the fall season is 
around the corner, and our church is gearing up for ministry 
ahead! As we seek to wind down the summer, Beth and I will 
be taking some needed vacation time. However, you will still 
be on our hearts and in our prayers. We love you and thank 
God for your lives of sacrificial service to him. Here is our 
vacation (and always) prayer for the whole of Bethany Church 
in the Pauline fashion of Romans 12:1-2ðñBy the mercies of 
our God, may we, as Bethany Church, present our entire lives 
as living sacrifices to youðFather, Son, Holy Spiritðrefusing 
to conform ourselves to the world, but being transformed by 
your word. Help us as we commit to your good, acceptable, 
and perfect will.ò 

Pastor Lance 
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Our Mission 
Hands of Mercyôs mission is to strengthen the Body of Christ by discipling families and individuals to love others in 

tangible ways. We help churches build loft houses in their parking lot and facilitate weekend and short-term, cross-

cultural ministry opportunities. Hands of Mercy encourages all members of the family to serve together and has no 

age restrictions.  

What is a loft house? 
A loft house is prefabricated in church parking lots in the US and assembled in 

Mexico in a day. Though not luxurious by any definition, a loft house gives some 

basic protection and shelter from the elements. It is a 12-foot by 12-foot structure 

with 4 windows, a lockable door and a second-story attic loft for sleeping that is 

reached by an interior ladder. The kit-house consists of prefabbed panels made 

from simple building materials widely available at most home improvement 

warehouses: 2x4s, 2x6s, plywood and tar paper roofing. The house has a raised 

wooden floor, covered with linoleum, built on concrete piers. This speeds 

construction by eliminating extra days to pour and cure a cement slab. Work teams 

can build loft houses on lots that would not be suitable for slab construction. For 

about $3,500, these homes exhibit a visible 

testimony to the love of Jesus to the new home 

owners and their entire community. 

Prebuild & Delivery 

September 1, 2018  
Join Bethanyôs Mission Team to fabricate loft house panels in Bethanyôs parking 

lot for a family in Mexico.  

September 7-9, 2018 

The panels will be hauled to Mexico. Bethany volunteers will construct the loft 

house and provide a care package. 

Please contact Bob Amstutz to sign up: 

(310) 383-4454 or b1amstutz@aol.com 
"ÅÔÈÁÎÙ #ÈÕÒÃÈȭÓ ΨΦΧέ (ę- "ÕÉÌÄ 4ÅÁÍ 

Come and serve dinner at the Rescue Mission on  
 

Monday, August 13 or 
Thursday, August 23 

 

Please contact Bob Amstutz to sign up: 
(310) 383-4454 
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YEAR 62 HERE WE COME!! 
 
In just a few short weeks, we will be starting school at Faith 
Academy.  It is hard to believe it will be the sixty-second year 
since the school started back in 1957.  Just the very fact that 
we will be starting school at all is a bit of an ongoing miracle.  
In the past couple years, our turn-over rate for staff has 
increased significantly, thus increasing the need for new 
staff.  Instead of the usual annual need of 25-30 staff, we 
have jumped up to around 45+ for the past two years 
running.  Therefore, it is a testimony of Godôs amazing 
provision that we can start school this year! 
 
I would be remiss if I did not recount the many other 
significant ways God met our needs in the 2017-2018 school 
year and blessed us abundantly.  These are things that only 
He could have fully accomplished for us.  Here is the list:  
Please rejoice with us! 
 

¶ Our EIIC Bill (Educational Institute of International Character) was brought to both the House of 
Representatives and had a hearing in the Senate. This Bill continues to be pushed along and, if 
accomplished, would provide our missionary staff at school with guaranteed visa status, which would 
be huge. It would also firmly establish our school in terms of our government recognition, which has 
been in flux for years. 

¶ We were re-granted our tax-exempt status, so we don't pay tax on items we purchase. 
¶ We were granted "donee" status by the PCNC (Philippine Council for NGO certification) which will 
allow us to receive tax deductible donations locally. 

¶ We were granted a full six-year term accreditation for our academic program and a full five-year term 
for our boarding program (both at the maximum allowed). 

¶ Our long-awaited 501(c)(3) Friends of Faith, was launched in the U.S. 
¶ We had a successful first year of our LEAP program (Learning English for Academic Purposes). This 
program is helping us to be able to partner with Asian missionary families serving in countries where 
Christian Education is not available for their children. 

 
All of these things proclaim loud reminders of our Provider God operating on our behalf. Thank you, 
Lord! 

As we launch into this new school year, would you please be so kind as to pray for all of the new and 
returning staff to adjust quickly to this wonderful place we call Faith Academy? These early weeks and 
months are often quite difficult for families transitioning. 

We are so very thankful for your partnership in prayer and encouragement. It was great to visit with 
some of you a few weeks ago and know you have been praying for us. Please keep it up! We count on 
this and would be undone without it. 

Full steam ahead in Manila,   



 

4 

Cornerstone Fellowship helps 

prepare young marrieds and families 

to live godly lives. The desire of this 

fellowship is to magnify the worth of 

Christ through the faithful studying 

and teaching of His Word, and to 

encourage and edify His people 

through loving fellowship with one 

another. Cornerstone has several 

small group Bible studies in 

Thousand Oaks that provide life-on-

life discipleship relationships, as our 

members seek to apply biblical 

principles in the context of everyday 

life. For men, Cornerstone offers a 

twice-monthly small group study and 

menôs discipleship. Womenôs 

gatherings are once a month. 

Cornerstone Fellowshipôs monthly 

dinner and devotions will resume in 

September. 

The August schedule of 

Cornerstoneôs activities is listed to 

the right. 

Cornerstone Fellowship  

Fellowship Groups at Bethany 

Faithbuilders are married and single 
adults who meet together for 
fellowship and edification in order to 
be equipped to share the Gospel with 
others throughout the week. The 
group meets Sunday mornings at 
9:00 am in room 204 during 
Equipping Hour.   
During August, the Faithbuilders 
class and any other interested 
persons are invited to the showing of 
Is Genesis History?, a movie 

Faithbuilders Fellowship 
released about a year and a half ago 
in major movie theaters across the 
country. It had a short run but its 
message was powerful, providing a 
fascinating new look at the biblical, 
historical, and scientific evidence for 
Creation and the Flood. We will be 
showing this movie in the Worship 
Center and then having time for 
questions and discussion of each of 
its several sections over the four 
Sundays of August.  

Cornerstoneôs Beach Days 

Join Cornerstone Fellowship at the beach in August. Bring your lunch, friends, 
sunscreen and fellowship with your Bethany brothers and sisters on the sunny 
shores of Malibu! 

Dates: Saturdays, August 4 ï August 18 
Time: 11:00 am ï 2:00 pm 

Location: Zuma Beach, Lifeguard Station #10  

Menôs Discipleship 
2nd & 4th Saturdays at 8:45 am 
The Old New York Deli, Camarillo 
Study: The Exemplary Husband,  
by Stuart Scott 
No Menôs Discipleship in August 
 
Menôs Small Group 
Every 1st and 3rd Thursdays, 8:00 pm 
Coffee Bean & Tea Leaf 
487 N. Moorpark Road, Unit 3 
Thousand Oaks  
 
Womenôs Gathering 
One Thursday monthly, 7:00 pm 
Coffee Bean & Tea Leaf 
487 N. Moorpark Road, Unit 3 
Thousand Oaks  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Bethany Church on the Hill 
currently offers two Fellowship 
Groups: Cornerstone and 
Faithbuilders. If youôre interested in 
joining a Fellowship Group, please 
contact one of the group leaders. 

Cornerstone 

Dan Maravilla: (805) 732-4971 

Jim Hines: (805) 320-1780  
Faithbuilders 

Joel Tiefel: (805) 241-7060 

Jason Spadaro: (805) 208-6189 

Throughout Scripture, the Lord 
used fellowship groups to provide 
friendship, to care for needs, and to 
help people grow spiritually. Jesus 
selected twelve disciples to travel 
with Him and learn from Him. The 
early church met in both temple 
courts and in homes (Acts 2:46). 
The meetings in homes would have 
been smaller groups than the 300 
who were a part of the church at 
the time. Fellowship groups still 
play a vital role in the health and 
growth of the church.  

August 
 

Thursday, Aug. 2ðMenôs Small Group 
Thursday, Aug.16ðMenôs Small Group 
Thursday, Aug. 30ðWomenôs Gathering 

 
Text Updates 

 
Text CORNERSTONE, CSMEN, or 

CSLADIES to 43506. 

Hebrews 11:12 


